
 
 

To: Board of Directors      Date: March 14, 2013 

From: Bill Churchill       Reviewed by: 
 Director of Transportation 
 

 
SUBJECT: County Connection Paratransit Service Contract 

 

 

Summary 
 

In the fall of 2012, the Board had a workshop on paratransit service delivery options and paratransit 
organizational options. At that workshop, the Board was told that the existing County Connection 
contract for paratransit services with First Transit expired on June 30, 2013. However, it does not. 
The current contract allows for one more one-year extension.  The O&S Committee and staff have 
had two discussions regarding the timing for going out to bid for a new paratransit service agreement 
once the current contract expires. 

  
In short, the O&S Committee and staff think we should pursue the last option for a one-year extension 
of the existing contract.  This will allow us to develop a more thoughtful Request for Proposal (RFP) 
for paratransit service delivery to be released late this fall. Such an RFP would lead to an award of 
contract(s) in early 2014 for a July 1, 2014 implementation.  This would also provide us with additional 
time for a smooth transition from the existing provider to any new providers(s) should that be the 
outcome of the new RFP.  

 
Attached, please find a memo that went to the O&S Committee this month that will provide you with 
additional detail on this subject. 

 
Action Requested 

 
No action is requested. Staff intends to negotiate a final one-year extension to our current contract 
with First Transit over the next couple of months. We will bring a recommendation for that to the O&S 
Committee and then the Board of Directors sometime in April or May. 
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